Leamington and District Badminton Association’s Annual General Meeting 2018

Chair’s Report

Summary of League/Competition results for 2017-18 season:
Mixed.

League Champions             -    Stratford 1                           
League Runners – Up.        -    Sparta                                                                   

Division 2 Winners             -   Stratford 2                            
Runners – Up                               -     Bowling Green

Division 3 Winners             -   Kenilworth 2                  

Runners = Up                         -     Leamington 2 
Mens.

Division 1 Winners             -     Stratford 1                                                                       

Runners – Up                               -      Leamington 1

Division 2 Winners             -    Warwick Bears 1

Runners – Up                               -      Bowling Green

Division 3 Winners             -    Leamington 2                                              

Runners – Up                               -     Warwick Bears 2   

Division 4 Winners             -    Alcester                     

Runners – Up                               -     Windy Arbour 2

Ladies Winners                  -     Stratford                       
Runners – Up                               -      Kenilworth

ROY KNOX  Winners       -    Cancelled                                                         
JANE FORDE Winners     -   Stratford 3                      

Runners – Up                                -    Stratford 1

JASON TEBALDI             -   Leamington                                                               

Festival.

Mixed.  Winners                 -    Tim Gulliver & Rekha Rai                                                                       
Runners – Up                               -      Steve Cox & Carol Gray

Ladies.  Winners                 -    Cancelled                                                         
Runners – Up                                -   

Men’s.   Winners                 -    Cancelled                                                          
Runners – Up                                -   

Thanks go to Peter Eastbury for his continued work as Match Secretary and for updating the results and tables so efficiently on the website.
Competitions

Unfortunately, once again the Roy Knox tournament had to be cancelled this year due to low numbers. The Jane Forde tournament went ahead, as did the Mixed Festival but unfortunately the Men’s and Ladies needed to be cancelled again due to low numbers. 
Thanks to those clubs and players who took part, and to those committee members who worked hard to sort out the handicaps and run the tournaments, especially Peter Eastbury and Jon Hale.
Presentation Dance

This took place on Saturday 28th April when we returned to Kenilworth Golf Club after last year’s successful event. Numbers dropped significantly from last year, but a good night was still had by all.
Committee

I would like to thank my fellow committee members for all their hard work over the past three years as I step down from the position of Chair. I originally stood for the role due to my association with Leamington Badminton Club, the newest club to join the district and growing rapidly to become one of the biggest. I wanted to ensure that there would be a competitive league for the emerging league-ready players to compete in. With the growth in Men’s divisions, but the decline/stagnation in mixed and Ladies teams, overall, I feel we have accomplished this but there is no room for complacency. 

Health of the District

Something isn’t working. We are slowly losing clubs from district competition, be this through gradual decline or consolidation of players into other clubs. The other more worrying trend is the lack of support from the clubs and players in district run events. I know we all lead busy lives and have so many demands on our time that mean we can’t give up an afternoon to play badminton or an evening to come together as a district to celebrate each other’s success and get to know each other better. I know that not everyone likes a handicap tournament, not everyone likes playing at the weekend, not everyone likes competition, but there is a large player base in our league that do but for some reason we aren’t seeing them. 

In the Jane Forde tournament this year, 5 out of the 8 teams that entered came from 2 out of the 16 clubs affiliated to the league. In the Mixed Festival 7 out of the 14 entries were from the same 2 clubs. That means that there is a huge player base in LDBA who are not aware of, not enjoying, or not able to attend these tournaments. Last year we reached out to all the clubs asking for feedback on how we could improve these events, and even made some changes ourselves to try and make them more popular. In total out of the entire district we received 2 responses to our request for help. When I visited clubs this year, despite the website, the Facebook group and the emails sent round to club secretaries, I was still talking to players who didn’t know that the district runs events on their behalf and that could take part in them. Communication, I think, is where the problem lies. 

We have been told that one of the most effective ways of getting players to sign up for events is to talk to them directly at club night, or in the pub, with a signup sheet in hand. The players are interested in taking part, but our busy lives get in the way of signing up for things and making that commitment – a gentle nudge is often all they need. The website, Facebook group and email circulars, no matter how good we could ever make them, will never be as effective as advocates in each club speaking on behalf of the district, and this is where we need your help as representatives of your club. We will continue to run events for the district to bring players together and form a social connection that goes beyond competitive badminton but the success of this, and the enjoyment and long-term membership of your players, is in part down to how connected and involved they feel with the district, and we simply can’t get around all the clubs to promote these events face to face. Please do take an active role in encouraging your players to take part, and if for any reason they feel they can’t or do not want to, please let us know, particularly if we can do something about it. 
Nic Lee
Chair LDBA                               
